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16 August 2018 
 
Mr Howard Reed  
Director Resources Assessment 
Department of Planning and Environment 
320 Pitt Street 
SYDNEY   NSW   2000 
 
 
Dear Howard 
 

Dunloe Sand Quarry Modification 2 (MP 06_0030) 
 

As part of the Commission’s deliberations in relation to the Dunloe Sand Quarry Modification 2, 
the Commission met with Tweed Shire Councillors on 9 August 2018. 
 
At the meeting, Council raised concerns that the notification for the proposed modification 
contained inaccurate information. Specifically, that the proposed truck movements are doubled to 
what was advertised during the notification period.  
 
Council also raised concerns that due to the inaccurate notification, the Department has not fully 
understood the community’s concerns on the proposed modification.  The Council recommended 
the modification application to be re notified. 
  
The Commission invites the Department to respond to the concerns raised by Tweed Shire 
Council. 
 
Should you have any questions please contact David Koppers – Team Leader on 9383 2100. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
David McNamara 
Director 
Independent Planning Commission 
 
 
 


